LEXINGTON-FAYETTE URBAN COUNTY GOVERNMENT
Department of Planning, Preservation & Development
Division of Engineering

Jim Gray Derek J. Paulsen, Ph.D.

Mayor Commissioner
MEMORANDUM

To: Jim Gray, Mayor

Urban County Council

From: A. Bradley Frazier AD; QH//S

Urban County Engineer
Date: June 19, 2013

Re: Reimbursement Agreement with Transylvania University
Fourth Street Improvements

In conjunction with Kentucky Transportation Cabinet Fourth Street improvements near the
Bluegrass Community and Technical College Newtown Pike campus, the state has made funds
available to the Urban County Government to continue improvements along Fourth Street, east of
their project area. Also at this time, Transylvania University has acquired and is redeveloping
numerous properties along the north side of Fourth Street, between the CSX/Corman railroad
crossing and Jefferson Street. Transylvania desires to replace sidewalks and curbs along their
frontage and the Urban County Government desires to do likewise along the south side, using funds
provided by the state for this area.

To facilitate procurement and stay on track with Transylvania’s construction schedule, Transylvania
will contract the work and LFUCG will reimburse them for items attributable to the LFUCG, per the
reimbursement agreement.

Engineering requests approval of this agreement. Funds are budgeted in 1136-303202-3251-91715.
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